Newsletter from Brampford Speke Parish Council

The Annual Parish Meeting was held on 29 April, with a good turnout of villagers - about 25 people plus the parish councillors & Clerk. There were some lively discussions on a range of topics, both at the meeting itself – on reflection we should have allowed more time for this - and during the informal part afterwards. Thanks to The Lazy Toad for their contribution to the refreshments. 
The meeting heard from a range of local groups/organisations, and from the Parish Council. The full version of the PC’s annual report is available on brampfordspeke.org.uk. Many of the topics were picked up at the PC’s May meeting and are therefore covered in our report from this meeting – see below.

The two candidates for our District Council ward also attended. Congratulations to Councillor Simon Grundy on being elected.
The Parish Council’s Annual General Meeting was held on 14 May, doubling up with a routine PC meeting. The main formalities of the AGM were the election of the Chair and Vice-Chair for the coming year – Andrew Wiles and Stuart Luxton respectively. Lead roles were allocated for Trees (Elaine Hollingsworth), Roads (Richard Tillett), Superfast broadband (Mac Merrett), Community defibrillator (Alan Birmingham), and Footpaths (Mike Searle has kindly agreed to continue this role for the time being).
We are aware of a few people who might be interested in filling the one parish councillor vacancy, but if there are other interested people whom we are not yet aware of do please contact one of us. Our likely timetable for a decision is at the PC’s 1 July meeting.
The latest draft of East Devon DC’s Local Plan is now out for consultation, and we will be discussing our response at our 3 June meeting. The key points of relevance to our village appear to be:

· withdrawal of any housing development target for our village (in the previous draft the target was 5 homes)
· confirmation that no site will be ‘allocated’ for development

· removal of our Built Up Area Boundary. We are not yet sure of the implications of this, but aim to have clarification before our 3 June meeting. 
Devon CC’s lead officer for superfast broadband has offered to meet us during July to update on what is known as the ‘extension contract’ for installing this in rural areas. Please contact Mac Merrett for further information.
At the Annual Parish Meeting a small working group was established to prepare the business case for our acquiring a community defibrillator, with associated CPR training. We will keep villagers updated on this project through this newsletter.
Parking congestion around the school at drop-off and pick-up times was another issue discussed at the APM, with strong views expressed that ‘something should be done’. Our preferred way forward is firstly to ask the school if they will distribute a letter from us to all parents setting out the problems that can be caused by thoughtless parking, and secondly to ‘leaflet’ poorly-parked cars. We need to give careful thought to the wording & tone of both.
At the APM the favoured response to the problem of speeding through the village was to install one of those flashing signs that lights up when an approaching car exceeds the speed limit. We are going to investigate whether it is possible to hire one for a period rather than buy one (at a cost of some £3500).
